Call for Proposals
A Development Committee has been formed and charged with the responsibility for creating a state association of nonprofit organizations.  Members of this committee include representatives of The Nonprofit Center (initial convenor), The Community Foundation of South Puget Sound, Executive Alliance, Nonprofit Network of Southwestern Washington, Northwest Nonprofit Resources, Washington Apple Education Foundation and the Whatcom Council of Nonprofits. 

Planning work will begin in early June, and by October first the Development Committee intends to complete the following:
· organizational design 

· funding strategy 

· implementation plan 

· list of prospective Founding Board members
The Development Committee plans to engage a consultant to facilitate this work, much of which will be done virtually, primarily through Huddle. A few face-to-face meetings will be held, most likely in the central Puget Sound region.
This committee is working with materials and advice from the National Council of Nonprofits (the umbrella organization for state associations of nonprofits) among other resources.  This information will be available to the consultant retained to assist in this project.
The consultant will be expected to 

· facilitate two telephone conferences among the participants in the process per month and one or two in-person meetings;

· to review and advise about documents prepared to support the committee's work;

· for communication with wider groups of stakeholders to draw on relevant experience and materials to propose strategies for addressing known and emergent challenges during the course of the project and for the association that is its goal, and 

· to contribute ideas, information and counsel throughout.

Interested consultants should submit a narrative proposal (2 to 3 pages) describing:
· your relevant background and experience 

· your overall approach to facilitation of such projects 

· your proposed fees (we are not able to pay travel expenses)
Please also provide the names and contact information of up to three clients for whom you have provided similar services.
Please submit your proposal by email no later than midnight, Friday, May 15, 2009, to liz@npcenter.org. All proposers will receive a response no later than Tuesday, May 26. 
